


RESOLUTION for the ASEE Southeastern Section Annual Meeting 
March 15, 2016
University of Alabama
Tuscaloosa, AL


Whereas the Southeastern Section of the American Society for Engineering Education has been the guest of the University of Alabama during its 2016 annual meeting, and

Whereas the members of the Section wish to acknowledge with grateful appreciation the efforts of those responsible for the hospitality and outstanding arrangements that have contributed to the success and fellowship of the meeting,

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED:

FIRST, that we thank the University of Alabama and its faculty and administration for the invitation to meet in Tuscaloosa and for the pleasant and worthwhile experiences which resulted, and

SECOND, that we express our sincere appreciation to the host, particularly Dean Charles Karr and President Stuart Bell, and to each member of the Host Committee who worked so effectively under the capable leadership of Host Site Coordinator Beth Todd, including Carol Sanders, Michelle Estes, Lucy Fonseca, and Judy Skelton, and

THIRD, that we thank the University of Alabama College of Engineering and Mughsots Bar and Grill for the outstanding reception provided on Sunday evening, and

FOURTH, that we express our appreciation to Lucy Hamric for arranging the delightful music provided at the Awards Banquet on Monday evening, and

FIFTH, that we thank the Executive Committee of the Section, the Division Chairs of the Section, all paper reviewers, and particularly Technical Program Chair Priya Goeser for their dedicated efforts in planning an excellent program, and

SIXTH, that we recognize the officers of the Research Division and the volunteer judges for their fine efforts in hosting the Student Poster Competition, and

[bookmark: _GoBack]SEVENTH, that we express our appreciation to Dr. Sarah Rajala, Dean of Engineering at Iowa State University and Chair of ABET’s Engineering Accreditation Council, for an outstanding Keynote Address, and to Dr. Pete Ludovice of Georgia Tech for his superb and impromptu standup set at the Awards Banquet, and

EIGHTH, that we recognize the continued outstanding efforts of Proceedings Editor Barbara Bernal, Paper Management Website Coordinator Tyson Hall, and  Newsletter Editor and Webmaster Hodge Jenkins, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of these resolutions be included in the minutes of this meeting and that the Secretary be instructed to transmit copies to all concerned.

Respectfully submitted by the ASEE-SE Committee on Resolutions,



John Brocato, Chair



